STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 15 JUNE 2015

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton (Vice Chair), Trish Giles, Andrew Henderson,
Kate Windle-Carter, Jaqui Taugwalder-Hill


	Public:
	4 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
Mr Bourke was in attendance following his letter of concern about speeding traffic in North Street.  Cllr Dyer and Cllr Knight had met with Mr Bourke previously to discuss the issue.  It had been agreed that Cllr Knight would target this area for speeding enforcement in the coming weeks and PCSO Jones would also target this area with a SID (Speed Indicator Device).  The PC confirmed that the issue had also been discussed at the recent Finance meeting and it had been agreed they would contact OCC about installing some temporary black traffic cables to measure traffic flow and speed to establish the extent of the problem.  From here, the PC would make a decision to the best way forward, for example, traffic calming measures.
1037
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Dyer (Chair), Cllr Gardner, Cllr Knight, District Cllr Courts
1038
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

None received. 
1039
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 18 May 2015 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton (Vice Chair) in Cllr Dyer’s absence.

Matters arising

None
1040
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

No further updates.

1041
Co-option of councillors

Kate Windle-Carter and Jaqui Taugwalder-Hill were co-opted onto the Parish Council and all relevant paperwork was signed.
1042
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

-
Donation request from Busy Bees Toddler Group


Two representatives from Busy Bees attended the meeting.  They explained that the 

donation request was for soft play equipment and safety gates for the AMH.  Costs 

for such equipment was approximately £600.  As well as the request, they were 


also carrying out fundraising activity.  
  

RESOLVED


THAT, £350 would be donated.  This was proposed by Cllr Dyer and seconded by 
Cllr Giles.


-
Speeding traffic (North Street/South Street)



See comments above under ‘Public Question Time’.
· 
Consultation on proposed Disabled Persons’ Parking Places (Fleming Drive)


The PC asked the clerk to ask what will happen to the parking places once the 


residents who requested them no longer live in the houses where the spaces are 

being proposed.
1043
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a)
Affordable Housing Update, including North Street


WODC had advised the clerk to contact Cottsways regarding the recent request to 

block the one way system up on Jervis Close and use for additional parking.  The 


clerk had done this but had received no response to date.  The clerk to chase.

(b)
Automated External Defibrillator (AED)



The clerk confirmed that the defibrillator was due to be installed the following 


Thursday.

(c)
Youth group leader recognition


The clerk to liaise with Cllr Giles regarding the proposed wording for the certificates.  

The certificate for Rachel Lawmon to be presented at the forthcoming school fete. 

(d)
Village litter blitz




It was decided that the litter blitz would be put on hold until March.  


(e)
Traffic mirror at the junction of Duns Tew Road and B4030



OCC would not recommend a contractor to help reinstall the mirror post.  However, 

a member of the public said they might be able to recommend someone to help.
1044 
Circulation Folder 


No matters arose.  
1045
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Nothing to report.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





- Conker tree, Woodway





The clerk had spoken to Nick Dolby at WODC and he had confirmed that there was 

no Tree Preservation Order (TPO) currently on the tree.  However, as it stands in a 

conservation area any proposed work would require giving WODC six weeks notice.   




The PC discussed funding the work themselves as a goodwill gesture but obviously 

this would not mean that the PC would take responsibility for the tree on-going.



The next step was to try and establish ownership.  This was looked into some years 

ago and the clerk had found a title plan but the boundaries were still unclear.  Cllr 

Giles asked the clerk to forward it on to her to see if she could understand it.  Cllr 

Henderson also suggested contacting the PC insurers to check that by funding the 

work, it wouldn’t make the PC liable for the tree.

- Village walkabout with OCC – the clerk to chase Matt Timms at OCC regarding his 
availability.


-  Blocked ditch opposite school playing field – the clerk to chase WODC.




Cllr Henderson suggested that the PC write to Glympton Estate to thank them for 

cutting and maintaining the grass verges in and around their estate.   


RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write to Glympton Estates to thank them for their continued 
verge maintenance. 


Mr Stewart from 25 North Street had written a letter of concern about the 
proposed installation of a bollard on the verge outside no. 27 North Street (adjacent 
to his drive entrance).  



RESOLVED


THAT, the clerk would write to Mr Stewart and ask him to contact Matt Timms at 
OCC to discuss the decision further, as it was Mr Timms that had recommended 
the installation of a bollard to prevent further damage to the grass verge.



The clerk had received correspondence from Mrs Woods about parked cars 
causing damage to the verge outside 2 Mill Lane.  She asked if the PC could ask OCC 
to install kerb stones to prevent further damage.  



RESOLVED


THAT, the PC would discuss the problem at the forthcoming parish walkabout with 
OCC.



(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Richard Brown (Parish Transport Representative) attended the meeting.  He asked 

the PC if there was anything the PC wanted him to take to the forthcoming bus 


transport meeting he was attending.  Cllr Henderson asked why bus pass holders 

were not included in the number of people using the shuttle bus.




Cllr Hinton confirmed that Emily Lewis from ORCC (Oxfordshire Rural Community 

Council) was due to attend the meeting in July to discuss Community Bus Schemes.  

The clerk was asked to check if the AMH would be available from 7.30pm instead of 

8.00pm to allow for the extra time taken by Ms Lewis.  The clerk was also asked to 

invite the Chair of Westcote Barton and Sandford St Martin Parish Council to the 

next meeting.



- S4C service – initial feedback




Service seems to be working and people are using the service.




- Travel survey




A survey was going out with next bulletin to try and ascertain transport needs of the 

village.



Cllr Henderson left the meeting at 9.15pm.


(d)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton confirmed that the building work was due to commence on 6 July.  



The Playing Field Committee had asked the PC if the £2,500 that had been donated 
towards the maintenance of the new toilets could be used for a shortfall in the 
building work.  



RESOLVED


THAT, the money could not be used for the shortfall.  This was proposed by Cllr 
Giles and seconded by Cllr Carter-Windle.  The clerk to contact the secretary of the 
Playing Field Committee to inform them of this decision.  


(e)
Arts and Leisure






1046
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- Conversion of agricultural building to dwelling, land at Barn North Of Sycamore Farm Duns 
Tew Road Middle Barton                          


Cllr Henderson said that he had not received details of this application.  The clerk to look 
into this as she thought she had posted the paperwork through Cllr Henderson’s door.
1047
Finances 


(a) 
Details of 2014/15 Financials prior to submission to external auditors (Appendix C)




Approved and to be signed by Janice.




The Clerk/RFO presented the council with the year-end figures.  No issues were 


raised by the councillors and it was agreed that the annual return form would be 

signed by the Chair, Cllr Dyer, following the meeting as she was not in attendance.


(b)
Accounts for payment


      
i) To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix D to agenda June 2015)

ii) Accounts not on Appendix D submitted by 8pm on 15 June 2015 




Grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services = £295.00



Flower box replanting, E.Probbitts = £250.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.

1048
To receive items for next agenda
1049
AOB 

1050
Date and location of next meeting 



The next meeting is scheduled for Monday 20 July 2015 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle 
Barton, at a time to be confirmed.  
1



  Signed .............................................


